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COURT FACILITIES AND COUNTY SPACE NEEDS COMMITT E 
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Members Present: D. Pullen, G. Benson, W. Hall, T. Hopkins, T. O'Grady, C. Crandall 
(Absent: D. Fanton) 

Others Present: D. Allardice (Municipal Solutions), D. Burdick, W. Dibble, A Finnemore, J. 
Foels, M. Gasdik, W. Higgins, A Isenberg (OCA), K. Kruger, J. Margeson, M. 
McCormick, T. Parker, B. Reynolds, B. Riehle; T. Ross, K. Toot; Media: B. Quinn, 
Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m. by Committee Chairman David Pullen. 

Approval of Minutes: 

The minutes of the July 9, 2008 meeting were amended to add the following comment to 
the middle of page 3: "Mr. O'Grady proposed that the project be presented as two separate 
plans, the Courthouse addition and renovation as one, and the County Office Building third floor 
renovation as another, to be voted on separately, but bonded as one." The minutes were 
approved as amended following a motion made by Mr. O'Grady, seconded by Mr. Hall and 
carried. 

The minutes of the July 16, 2008 special meeting were approved following a motion 
made by Mr. Hopkins, seconded by Mr. Hall and carried. 

Wyoming County and Genesee County Courthouse Tour Photos: 

Mr. Dibble distributed copies of photos taken on the Courthouse tours taken several 
months ago in Wyoming and Genesee Counties. 

Office for the Aging I New York Connects I Veterans' Services Facilities: 

New facilities for Office for the Aging I New York Connects I and Veterans' Services 
have been considered at the Crossroads property, as well as a couple of other locations in the 
County. Today was established as the deadline for proposals to be submitted. County 
Administrator John Margeson reported that he received one proposal, and he has had phone 
conversations with another organization, but never heard back on whether or not they wanted to 
offer a proposal. Mr. Margeson requested an executive session. 

Executive Session: 

A motion was made by Mr. O'Grady, seconded by Mr. Hall and carried to enter into an 
Executive Session to discuss the potential lease of real property. Following discussion, a 
motion was made by Mr. Hopkins, seconded by Mr. Hall and carried to end the Executive 
Session and return to the regular meeting. 

A motion was made by Mr. Hall, seconded by Mr. Pullen and carried unanimously 
to authorize the County Administrator, with the assistance of the County Attorney, to 
engage in negotiations to enter into a formal agreement with the Industrial Development 
Agency (IDA) addressing items identified by Office for the Aging and Veterans' Services, 
and IDA's proposal to develop facilities at the Crossroads location. 
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Public Information Brochure Update: 

Mr. Margeson reported that a final draft of the Court Facilities and County Space Needs 
Public Information Brochure Summer 2008 Update had been distributed and comments were 
requested. Final copies were made available (copy attached to original minutes). 

Building Security Sub-Committee: 

Mr. O'Grady noted that the Public Safety Committee established an ad-hoc committee to 
review and investigate security in the new Courthouse addition and existing buildings. He 
questioned if that issue was part of the Public Safety Committee or this committee. Would 
security be considered part of the construction/renovation project, and would this committee be 
responsible to research it and pass recommendations on to the architects? Mr. Pullen 
commented that the OCA process directs the County to create a plan. The actual proposal will 
include data on all systems, such as heating, plumbing, electrical, IT, etc., including the security 
system. There is no particular configuration yet, as these items will be subject to proposal from 
design professionals and OCA approval. Mr. Isenberg stated that there will be a need in the 
Court facilities for some type of security that has been approved by OCA. They can provide 
feedback to the County on different systems used in other Court facilities. 

Mr. Dibble noted that the ad-hoc committee will be looking at the buildings on a short 
term basis, and the second phase would involve ideas and suggestions to be given to Chairman 
Crandall and himself to make recommendations. Mr. O'Grady felt that whatever security system 
is used in one part of the complex should be the system used throughout. Mr. O'Grady asked 
which committee would handle the security system issue, and also noted that we don't want to 
put a lot of effort into researching systems if that is the charge of the architect or another group. 
Mr. Pullen stated that it would be a collaborative effort, and something that we will need as we 
move forward. OCA has their guidelines and minimum requirements. Mr. Dibble's proposal is 
to first look at the short term. LaBella's timeline shows mid-project at early 2010, so it will be 
close to three years until occupancy. 

Mr. Isenberg noted that there is no date scheduled yet for the next meeting of the OCA 
Capital Facilities Review Board. 

Mr. O'Grady questioned if there were any grants or state funds available to assist 
counties with Court security and cameras, or a system to link the different Court-related areas, 
such as the Grand Jury's use of the Legislative Chambers. Mr. Isenberg responded that OCA 
only assists with a portion of the interest for financing the entire project, so if security is included 
in the bonding, aid would be received through that avenue. OCA would pay for the cost of 
outdated equipment, such as magnetometers, but items that are integrated within the facility 
would be included in the capital project. 

Operating Expenses: 

Mr. Pullen had previously questioned operating costs associated with the new facilities, 
and Mr. Isenberg reminded him that we currently have a contract with OCA for reimbursement 
of Court-related operating expenses. When the time comes, a contract would be negotiated to 
cover the larger square footage. This would cover the Court areas, and go a long way toward 
addressing additional expenses. 
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Allegany County's Court Facilities Capital Plan: 

Mr. Pullen noted that a proposed resolution will be considered at the August 11 
Legislative Board meeting for the adoption of the County's Court Facilities Capital Plan. The 
plan has been a major part of this committee's work and he advised committee members to be 
prepared for discussion. 

Correspondence: 

Mr. Pullen made note of an e-mail from Assistant County Attorney Leslie Haggstrom. 
Ms. Haggstrom suggested designing the Courthouse addition with extra supports to allow for 
additional floors at a later date. It wouldn't add much cost to the project now, but could save 
significantiy in the future. Mr. Margeson noted that he can pass this suggestion along to LaBella 
to get their take on it, but if the additional research will cost a lot, he didn't feel it would be a 
good use of our resources at this point. Chairman Crandall commented that it sounds simple to 
add beams and supports, but there are other issues involved, such as extending the plumbing, 
electric, heating, and elevator, changing the entire configuration. Chairman Crandall stated that 
the Board needs to get their charge from OCA taken care of, and he doesn't want the process to 
get snarled up with other issues and layered conversations. Mr. Pullen noted that Ms. 
Haggstrom also suggested other County Office Building third floor changes, such as a common 
break room and alternate methods of egress and traffic routes in the County Attorney area. Mr. 
O'Grady responded that we need to keep moving forward, and those concerns should have 
been addressed earlier. Mr. Pullen suggested that some things can be changed at a later time. 

Financial Plan: 

David Allard ice, from Municipal Solutions (formerly Allard ice & Associates), presented 
information regarding a financial plan for the project (copy of printed material attached to original 
minutes): 

Mr. Allardice commented that he has been with Allegany County for a long time; he did 
the financial plan for the 1976 County Office Building addition. This current project is a large 
one, and Mr. Allardice has put together a draft financial plan based on what we currently know. 
There will be questions that have to be answered later on the portion of interest expense that 
OCA will be responsible for. The draft financial plan assumptions, as presented by Mr. 
Allardice, are summarized below: 

a. Total cost is $18,684,000, broken out as follows: 

Courthouse Addition 
Courthouse Renovations 
Office Building Renovations 

Total 

Project Cost 1 

$12,136,621 
1,796,485 
4,750,894 

$18,684,000 

Notes: 1 Includes incidentals and contingency 
2 Per LPCiminelli's April 4, 2008 estimate 

OCA Aidable/ 
Eligible Amount 2 

$10,100,000 
600,000 

1,500,000 
$12,200,000 

Unaidable 
Amount 

$2,036,621 
1,196,485 
3,250,894 

$6,484,000 

b. The Office of Court Administration (OCA) will provide between 25 and 33 percent of the 
interest expense associated with eligible/aidable project expenses. 
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c. All renovations/addition will be made on a Class A building; therefore useful life is 
deemed to be 25 years. Maturity schedules will be run for the full 25-year useful life. 

d. Construction will begin in the Spring/Summer of 2009, and will take approximately 24 
months to complete. 

e. Borrowings will be matched to the Architect/Construction Manager's cash flow, once it is 
known. 

f. For planning purposes, the County will borrow $10,000,000 during the first year to cover 
soft costs such as design and construction. The borrowing will be bonded immediately, 
should market conditions warrant. In the Spring/Summer 2010, the remaining 
$8,684,000 will be borrowed using a bond anticipation note (BAN) and will be bonded 
once construction is complete and all costs are known. 

Mr. Allardice recommended borrowing a significant portion up front to take advantage of 
lower interest rates. This would be a "bridge" loan to draw down from. We wouldn't be 
borrowing the entire amount in case the total project costs come in lower than anticipated. Mr. 
Allardice included loan schedule charts for the following: 

$12,200,000; Date of First Borrowing - April2009; 25-Year Maturity 
$ 6,484,000; Date of Second Borrowing- April2010; 24-Year Maturity 

Regarding the OCA-aidable portion of the interest expense, Mr. Isenberg stated that 
under statute, there is a formula they use to determine eligibility. The percentage is not 
negotiated. His information indicates that Allegany County's eligibility will be close to the 33 
percent, and he recommended that Mr. Allardice talk directly to Bill Clark about it. There are 
questions that have to be answered, and we need a viable project before we go too far down 
that road. 

The annual County share of principal and interest on the initial borrowing will average 
$700,000, and on the second borrowing will average $470,000, a total of roughly $1.1 million. It 
will probably be a little less when all is said and done. This information is only a draft, and it will 
need to be updated when we have firmer figures. We also need to consider the consequences 
if we don't move forward with the project. 

Chairman Crandall questioned the reason for the $10 million/$8 million split on the two 
borrowings. It's front-end heavy due to the current, more favorable financial outlook, but he 
wondered if the numbers were just an example. Mr. Allardice responded that it was just an 
example, and he explained that most contractors will buy the bulk of their materials up front and 
they have to be paid for. Once the project has been bid out and we have viable contracts, a 
pre-construction meeting will be held between the County and the contractors. At that time we 
can ask for their schedule of values or cash flow with month-by-month draw down estimates. 
We would have to be careful not to risk an arbitrage situation if borrowing more than a certain 
amount in any year. There would be a spend-down requirement over the two-year period, and 
this will be determined by the schedule of values submitted by the contractors. A significant 
portion of the money could be borrowed up front, but we would be paying it back sooner. We 
need to make sure the impact on the budget is as even as possible. Mr. Pullen noted that the 
combination of interest and principal have resulted in fairly even payments. Mr. Allardice 
commented that the state now allows level debt, and it would probably be the way to go. We 
might want to look at debts coming off and try to match that to keep payments as level as 
possible. Mr. Margeson noted that when the time comes for the bonding resolution, we will 
work with David Allardice and also representatives from Orrick, Herrington, & Sutcliffe. 
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Mr. Hopkins questioned the timing of payments on funds borrowed in 2009. Mr. 
Allard ice noted that the first principal payment would be in 2010 (option to make a principal 
payment at the end of the second year). We have to make a principal payment within two years 
of borrowing. The payment in 2009 indicated on his tables is due to the April borrowing. 
Interest payments are due every six months. 

Mr. Hopkins questioned when we would be moving ahead on financing. Mr. Margeson 
responded that he would like to see the Capital Pian resolution pass on Monday, August 11. 
Then, he didn't see any reason to act more quickly or slowly than the committee wanted to. The 
bonding resolution is the last step. Mr. Pullen noted that it would be premature to consider a 
bond resolution until after the OCA Review Board accepts the County's Capital Plan. 

County Treasurer Terri Ross reported that the present estimate of $18.68 million 
equates to a 4.54 percent tax levy increase. 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, September 3 at 3:00 p.m. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m. following a motion made by Mr. 
O'Grady, seconded by Mr. Hall and carried. 

Respectfully submitted by 
Adele Finnemore, Journal Clerk 
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COURT FACILITIES AND COUNTY SPACE NEEDS COMMITTE~ 
SEPTEMBER 3, 2008 By 

Members Present: D. Pullen, G. Benson, D. Fanton, W. Hall, T. Hopkins, T. O'Grady, 
C. Crandall 

Others Present: W. Dibble, A. Finnemore, A. Isenberg (OCA), J. Margeson, T. Parker, 
B. Riehle; Media: B. Quinn, Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m. by Committee Chairman David Pullen. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the August 6, 2008 meeting were approved following a 
motion made by Legislator Hall, seconded by Legislator O'Grady and carried. 

Update on Court Facilities Capital Plan: 

Allegany County's Court Facilities Capital Plan was approved by the Board of Legislators 
on August 11 by a vote of nine to six, and it was forwarded to the Office of Court Administration 
(OCA) Review Board in New York City. Andrew Isenberg spoke with OCA Counsel William 
Clark; the Review Board is still reviewing the plan. Mr. Clark has indicated that he is willing to 
come and speak to the Board, if requested by the Board Chairman to do so. 

Mr. Isenberg stated that sanctions are very much a reality. It is state law, and the 
County has been well aware of it for the past 20 years. In fact, sanctions were stayed by the 
Review Board previously. We are at a juncture now where it won't take much for the sanction 
process to occur. Although Mr. Isenberg has no authority to say that sanctions will take place, 
he read excerpts from Mr. Clark's 2006 statement to the Board. Sanction means that state aid 
will be withheld by the Comptroller, not just Unified Court System related state aid, but a direct 
intercept of state aid amounting to between $13-14 million, up to the cost to abate the 
deficiencies. Mr. Isenberg will try to continue to work with the County to ensure that this project 
happens and provide input. He commented that he did not believe some of the legislators' 
comments were accurate regarding state intercession on behalf of the County. 

Discussion on having Mr. Clark speak to the Board included the following points: 

• Someone in a position of authority needs to make the consequences of inaction or 
failure very clear to the full Board and the press prior to the bonding vote. 

• The report to the Board of Legislators should be timed for when the Review Board has 
approved the Capital Plan, and it should include a listing of consequences if the plan is 
not moved forward. 

• What the sanction really means and what's involved financially needs to be pointed out. 
• The sanction message has already been delivered, and another "threat" won't help. 
• The message needs to be gotten across that the Governor and State Legislature are not 

going to intercede to stop the sanction. 

Legislator Hall commented that he couldn't see how the project will work if only the Court 
portion is passed. County Administrator John Margeson noted that the plans are interconnected 
and won't work separately. Mr. Hall suggested that that point needs to be stressed. 
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Legislator O'Grady noted that one of the reservations on approving the bonding is the 
renovation of the third floor of the County Office Building. Some feel that could wait because 
the only Court-related function it would include is Grand Jury, and they can still use the 
Chambers. Another concern is that we still don't have a total cost estimate yet because of the 
parking issue which might amount to another $2 million. Legislator Fanton pointed out that the 
parking is being worked on. 

Chairman Crandall noted that Mr. Clark's offer to address the Board would help to 
accomplish getting the proper information together for Board members prior to voting on the 
bond resolution. What Bill Clark has to say, whether repetition or update, will be very necessary 
for everyone to hear, and it will have an impact on how the situation plays out. As the resolution 
moves to the floor, there will be two choices - yes or no - with a series of consequences for 
either action, and these need to be all laid out. If there is no action to move forward, the 
reaction will be sanctions with state aid being intercepted. This will result in a chain reaction of 
other major effects on the County's finances, credit rating, bond rating, and so on. If the vote is 
yes, that will have a domino effect also. It was suggested to have other parties present for this 
presentation, since the OCA perspective is only one piece of the picture. Representatives from 
LaBella (construction consultants) and Municipal Solutions (financial advisors) should be called 
in to address the other consequences and effects of a sanction, such as increased construction 
costs caused by a delay, and financial concerns. It's important to get all the pros and cons of all 
the issues presented. 

Legislator Pullen requested Mr. Isenberg to ascertain the status of the authority for the 
sanction order, and if all it would take is the order to be issued. Mr. Isenberg will work at getting 
the information, but noted that the Capital Review Board is not going to go against the Chief 
Administrative Judge, who under the law has the authority to determine the amount of sanction. 
They're required by their oaths of office to uphold the Court Facilities Act. Mr. Isenberg referred 
to Mr. Clark's statement from the last time he spoke to the Board, noting that it was important to 
understand that the County's "stay" for sanction can be lifted at any time. Regarding the 
mediation process allowed in Section 39, Mr. Isenberg noted that since there is a stay in effect, 
we may be beyond the mediation process already. Mediation is not a negotiated process. 
"Negotiation" took place to cut this project as much as possible. "Mediation," in a sense, has 
already occurred in that the Review Board has not already done something. Mr. Pullen 
commented that finding out the status of sanction and mediation will be important to those who 
are not going to be in favor of any type of project, and it will also have an impact on the 
perception that there is something else to take place for mediation. Mr. Isenberg noted that 
mediation is not going to "rescue" the County. 

Chairman Crandall commented that we need feedback on the Capital Plan from OCA, 
because we can't move forward with the bonding process without approval of the plan first. 
Legislator Pullen noted that we will need to know whether that approval is conditioned on other 
facilities such as the third floor, and implications like the other displacements from the 
Courthouse also. 

Mr. Isenberg reiterated a point made at a previous meeting that everyone in office is 
bound by their oath of office to uphold state law. Another way to look at the Court facilities issue 
is that when the project is completed, this facility will be serving our constituents in a 
tremendous way. It's where their worst problems will be resolved, and they look to the Courts 
for help. We are providing outstanding service to County residents, and people don't fully 
understand that. 
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Legislator Hall questioned what the County's options would be if a state sanction is 
imposed. Would it be a matter of a tremendous increase in taxes, or would County government 
services be shut down? Mr. Margeson responded that shutting down is not an option. 
Legislator Pullen noted some things that could be done, like not maintaining highways, 
eliminating Cooperative Extension, Office for the Aging, the things that touch the lives of most 
people, but the mandated things will need to be continued. 

Legislator Pullen illustrated one increase we'd be looking at if the project is delayed by 
six months (even if the mediation process is possible, it would take about that long). In today's 
market, construction costs increase ten percent per year; for six months we can assume a five 
percent increase, or $900,000. That's an extra taxpayer burden of $900,000 due just to 
increased construction costs, even before the first state aid check is intercepted. If we're going 
to have to do this, it's better sooner than later. 

Referral from Public Works Committee Regarding County Museum: 

The Public Works Committee has requested that the fate of the County Museum be 
determined. The building is in need of major roof repairs, and the Department of Public Works 
does not want to install a new roof if plans include demolition within a year or two. For the 
interim, the department can make temporary repairs on the roof. 

Discussion included the possible use of the Support Building for the Museum if that 
building is vacated. The Support Building's availability will be contingent on whether the County 
Office Building renovations take place, as these plans include moving the Support Collection 
Unit into the main building. Instead of replacing the Museum roof at an estimated cost of 
$20,000, it can be temporarily fixed for about ten percent of that. It was pointed out that the rest 
of the Museum building is not in good shape anyway and will not be adequate for even 20 more 
years; the roof would not be the end of the needed repairs. Another option for location of the 
museum may be under the new addition. A suggestion was made to tear down the Support 
Building and use that along with part of the front lawn for parking. The consensus of the 
committee, as advised by County Administrator Margeson, was to perform interim repair 
on the roof of the Museum. 

Facilities for Office for the Aging and Veterans' Services at Crossroads: 

Mr. Margeson reported that he and IDA Director John Foels have talked about 
development of facilities for Office for the Aging and Veterans' Services at the Crossroads site, 
and he hopes to have more of an update for the next meeting. Although the IDA may be looking 
for guidance from this committee prior to working up floor plans, Legislator Fanton suggested 
that a general layout plan of the site would be helpful to illustrate how it will fit. 

Court Facilities Informational Brochures: 

Mr. Margeson reported that the brochures approved at the August meeting are out and 
available. Distribution will take place as with the previous issue. 

Executive Session: 

A motion was made by Legislator Hall, seconded by Legislator Fanton and carried to 
enter into an Executive Session to discuss the potential lease of real property. Following 
discussion, a motion was made by Legislator Fanton, seconded by Legislator Hall and carried to 
end the Executive Session and return to the regular meeting. 
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Construction Management Services Proposals: 

Mr. Margeson distributed copies of proposals for provision of Construction Management 
Services, which were received from the following three companies: 

• Bevis Lend Lease LMB, Inc., East Aurora, NY 
• LPCiminelli, Inc., Buffalo, NY 
• The Pike Company, Rochester, NY 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, October 1, 2008, at 3:00 p.m. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by 
Adele Finnemore, Journal Clerk 
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Members Present: D. Pullen, D. Fanton, T. Hopkins, C. Crandall; (Absent: G. Benson, W. Hall, 
T. O'Grady) 

Others Present: D. Burdick, W. Dibble, W. Emerson, A. Finnemore, J. Foels, J. Margeson, M. 
McCormick, T. Parker, B. Reynolds, B. Riehle, K. Toot, N. Ungermann; Media: B. Quinn, 
Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Cal! to Order: 3:05 p.m. by Committee Chairman David Pullen. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the September 3, 2008 meeting were approved following 
a motion made by Legislator Fanton, seconded by Legislator Hopkins and carried. 

Court Facilities Capital Plan, Update: 

Committee Chairman David Pullen reported that he spoke with Mark Kukuvka from 
LaBella Associates, and things are moving along on the Court Facilities plans. Neither Mr. 
Pullen, nor County Administrator John Margeson, has heard any news on the OCA and Court 
Facilities Board review of our Capital Plan. Warren Emerson noted that Andrew Isenberg has 
not passed on any news of developments either. Mr. Pullen will contact Bill Clark for an update. 
The County needs to have OCA's approval of the plan prior to moving forward with the bonding 
for the project. 

Relocation of Office for the Aging and Veterans' Service Agency to Crossroads, Update: 

Industrial Development Agency Director John Foels reported on the proposal for a new 
facility for Office for the Aging, Veterans' Services, and NY Connects at the Crossroads site. He 
has met with John Margeson and Kim Toot to review space needs, and the information should 
be ready for the committee within ten days. Mr. Foels will submit the material to Mr. Pullen for 
distribution to committee members. 

Correspondence was received from the Citizens Advisory Council to the Office for the 
Aging strongly encouraging the County Legislature to provide adequate facilities for the Office 
for the Aging as soon as possible (copy attached to original minutes). Office for the Aging 
Director Kimberley Toot noted that the Council is concerned about conditions the staff is 
working under and the older clients are exposed to. The Council also encouraged the Senior 
Foundation in its advocacy efforts for relocation of the office. 

Construction Management Proposals, Update: 

Mr. Margeson reported that since the last Court Facilities Committee meeting, he has 
had phone conversations with all three Construction Management firms that submitted 
proposals, and he suggested that this committee may wish to interview representatives from the 
firms. They would like some indication from the committee on what the next step is and if the 
committee would like to conduct interviews. The consensus of the committee was to wait until 
OCA approves our Capital Plan and that the committee will want to interview as soon as we 
have plan approval. It was suggested that when the interviews take place, the committee might 
want to include Warren Emerson or someone else with knowledge of the Courts' needs, and 
also someone from Department of Public Works. 
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A motion was made by Legislator Fanton, seconded by Legislator Hopkins and carried to 
enter into Executive Session to discuss the potential lease of real property. Immediately 
following discussion, a motion was made by Legislator Fanton, seconded by Legislator Hopkins 
and carried to end the Executive Session and return to the regular meeting. 

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, November 5, 2008, at 3:00 p.m. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 3:37 p.m. follovving a motion made by Legislator 
Fanton, seconded by Legislator Hopkins and carried. 

Respectfully submitted by 
Adele Finnemore, Journal Clerk 



Citizens Advisory Council to the Allegany County Office for the Aging 

September 4, 2008 

Cu...rt Crandall, Chairma..lJ. 
Allegany County Board of Legislators 
7 Court Street 
Belmont, NY 14813 

Dear Chairman Crandall: 

The Citizens Advisory Council to the Allegany County Office for the Aging strongly 
encourages the Allegany County Legislature to provide adequate facilities for the Office 
for the Aging as soon as possible. Current conditions do not provide a safe and 
supportive work environment for the employees, or accessible and private meeting space 
for older citizens. 

The Advisory Council supports the efforts of the Allegany Senior Foundation in its 
advocacy efforts for the relocation of the Office for the Aging to a space that is centrally 
located, easily accessible, has plenty of parking and room for future partnerships. 

We thank you for all you've done for the older residents of Allegany County. 

Sincerely, 

~{~ 
Wallace Higgins, Chairman 
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NOVEMBER 19, 2008 

Members Present: D. Pullen, G. Benson, D. Fanton, W. Hall, T. Hopkins, T. O'Grady, C. 
Crandall 

Others Present: L. Ballengee, D. Burdick, W. Dibble, A. Finnemore, J. Foels, K. Kruger, J. 
Margeson, T. Parker, B. Riehle, T. Ross, K. Toot, N. Ungermann; Guests: T. Gilbride; 
Media: B. Quinn, Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Call to Order: 10:10 a.m. by Committee Chairman David Pullen. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the October 1, 2008 meeting were approved following a 
motion made by Legislator Hopkins, seconded by Legislator Hall and carried. 

Court Facilities Capital Plan Update: 

Chairman Crandall reported on his conversations with the Unified Court System relative 
to the acceptance of Allegany County's Court Facilities Capital Plan. We were waiting for the 
Court Facilities Capital Review Board to meet, but that has not happened because they're 
waiting for appointments to be made by the Paterson administration. In spite of that Board not 
meeting, the Chief Administrative Judge has the power to approve or disapprove a plan and has 
the authority for taking the same actions that the Capital Review Board would. Chairman 
Crandall read a letter from Chief Administrative Judge Ann Pfau, dated November 18, which 
stated she is prepared to approve the County's Capital Plan as soon as she receives an 
updated schedule of milestones and confirmation that the County Legislature has authorized 
financing. Without these things, the Plan cannot be regarded as complete. Judge Pfau also 
stated that any further delay in completing this Plan and advancing it in accordance with its 
terms will result in the initiation of the process set forth in the Judiciary Law leading to the 
imposition of financial sanctions against the County. Accordingly, she asked that the 
Legislature act promptly so that the planning process can be completed, the threat of financial 
sanctions against the County averted, and the needs of the Court and its users can finally be 
met. (A copy of the letter is attached to the original minutes.) Court Facilities Committee 
Chairman Pullen noted that we now have contingent approval of our submission, and the next 
step would be the bonding resolution. 

Office for the Aging and Veterans' Service Agency Facilities at Crossroads, Update: 

Industrial Development Agency Executive Director John Foels reported on progress 
made for the provision of facilities on the Crossroads property for Office for the Aging, NY 
Connects, and the Veterans' Service Agency. The project has reached the floor plan stage, and 
they are looking at how the expansion will be positioned on the site and establishing cost 
estimates. Mr. Foels displayed drawings for the extension of the building, which will be one 
story, with the existing structure to the right and the new structure extending directly south. 
Reception will be in front, with an overhang meeting traffic. Although the extension will share 
utilities with the Crossroads Center, and the plan could include a glassed-in walkway between 
them, it will be a separate entity with its own secure area. They plan to utilize the existing 
heating system, which presently has enough excess capacity, and they are working with the 
utility companies. The floor plan includes 6,400 square feet. A second driveway entrance to the 
property at the south end is included in the plans, as well as an improved, larger parking lot to 
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accommodate 100 vehicles (the present lot has room for 40). The IDA has met with several 
banks with favorable results, but they have not finalized cost estimates yet. 

The Senior Foundation had expressed an interest in building a senior center on the 
Crossroads property. Mr. Foels explained that the plan would include a senior area located off 
to one side after entering through a common entrance. Mr. Pullen noted that part of the layout 
is based on input from the Senior Foundation. The common foyer provides the opportunity to 
avoid duplication and has the advantages of cost savings at a later date. 

Ms. Toot's impression of the proposal was that it will meet their needs. She conducted a 
telephone survey of the surrounding counties, and three of them are looking at providing more 
space for their Offices for the Aging. We all seem to share a common problem, and this 
proposal will address that problem for Allegany County. It is centrally located, all on one floor, 
and will offer privacy for client meetings. Ms. Toot explained that the Senior Foundation was 
part of the original proposal to Houghton College when they were selling the building. At that 
time, they paid to have architects draw up what a senior center could look like. The Foundation 
is committed to having a place for seniors that consolidates services and is accessible to 
everyone, and they have paid for part of these plans as well. They should be looked at as a 
resource. A fund campaign has not been initiated yet, because the Foundation wants to 
conduct a survey of needs first. 

Mr. Foels explained that the next steps will be taking the plans to the engineering design 
phase, establishing final cost estimates, and preparing a lease to submit to this committee. 
Chairman Crandall remarked that the language in the lease will probably be similar to the one 
already in place for the Crossroads building, but stated that the County Attorney should be 
involved from the start in the preparation of the lease. The consensus of the committee was 
to authorize Mr. Foels to move forward with the project. 

Maximizing Cost Savings Strategies for the Court Facilities Project: 

Terrence Gilbride, Attorney with Hodgson Russ, LLP, presented information on options 
for cost savings strategies for the Court Facilities Project. (A copy of his notes is attached to 
original minutes.) 

Mr. Gilbride worked with the City of Niagara Falls on their Court Facilities Project when 
they were at a point similar to where Allegany County is now. They were looking for the most 
cost effective way to handle the project. Mr. Gilbride's team developed a different delivery 
model where the Courthouse was the central feature of a larger economic development project. 
The process involved the creation of a Local Development Corporation and passage of special 
state legislation. The building was constructed and then sold back to the municipality. The 
project is nearly completed and on schedule. Mr. Gilbride was asked to look at Allegany 
County's situation to see if there were ways our County could utilize their model. Allegany 
County may be able to employ a more cost effective method than conventional construction, but 
not quite the one Niagara Falls used due to a recent development in state legislation. Mr. 
Gilbride outlined the options available: 

Option 1. Conventional Construction would be the most expensive, but is also the 
easiest. Pros: This option does not require any special legislation or working with Project Labor 
Agreements (PLA). Cons: The Wicks Law requires competitive public bidding and acceptance 
of the lowest responsible bidders. There also would be three to four prime contractors, bidding, 
time periods, and other constraints. No alternative delivery methods would be available. 
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Option 2, Special legislation/Local Development Corporation (lDC) Model, was 
used for the Niagara Falls project. Pros: This method is not subject to Wicks Law constraints 
for competitive public bidding. With Public Construction, there is no choice on how to select 
bidders, and no opportunity to work with the low bidder later to negotiate a better deal. This 
model allows the development of a "short list" of contractors and only requesting bids from 
them. One team designs and builds, expediting the process and allowing other efficiencies. 
Cons: Special state legislation is required due to the creation of a Local Development 
Corporation (LDC). (Niagara Falls was eligible because their Courthouse was the anchor for an 
eight-block economic development project.) The Local Development Corporation is fairiy easy 
to create, but the process also involves conveyance of the site to the LDC, bifurcation of the 
project into "expansion" and "existing" facilities, and working through Project Labor Agreements 
with union trades. Allegany County is already halfway into the traditional design model, and 
Option 2 may not be the most cost effective way to go from where we are now. This option also 
requires the economic development project, so we don't fit. 

Option 3, Project labor Agreement (PLA)/Wicks Exempt Model, was not available 
with the Niagara Falls project. With the passage of the Wicks Law reform bill this past summer, 
an exception is now available with the use of Project Labor Agreements, thereby avoiding 
compliance with the Wicks Law. There would be one construction manager and one contractor, 
who would still have to be selected though bidding. Pros: No special legislation is required, 
there is no need for an LDC, and there is no need for bifurcation of the project. Cons: Project 
Labor Agreements and public bidding will be needed with this method, and alternative delivery 
methods are unavailable. 

Public construction is basically more expensive. Mandates including prevailing wage, 
bidding, and the Wicks Law add at least 10 percent to costs. All of the options will require 
adherence to prevailing wage; Wicks Law will be a factor with Option 1, but not in 2 or 3; and 
General Municipal Law bidding will be required in Option 3, where it isn't in Option 2. 

Mr. Gilbride recommended Option 3 for Allegany County as a way to maximize cost 
savings. It is a more efficient model than Conventional Construction, and the Project Labor 
Agreement will allow proceeding in the most cost-effective manner, rather than through 
conventional municipal construction. We also wouldn't have the hassle of special legislation as 
would be required by Option 2. 

Legislator O'Grady commented that back in 2005, he brought this up and was ignored. 
Legislator Ungermann also suggested private construction and leasing back space, and his idea 
was put down. Now it's too late to take advantage of Option 2. Mr. O'Grady was on the original 
Court Facilities Ad Hoc Committee, and they felt that the ideal solution was new construction at 
the County Jail site. We've "settled" for the addition scenario. He brought this other suggestion 
up before, and it was tossed aside; now here we are trying to do the same thing with the option 
we settled on. The County should have had Mr. Gilbride come in at the beginning to consider 
this option. 

Mr. Gilbride pointed out that the legislation that allowed the Niagara Falls process wasn't 
passed until the summer of 2007. Legislator Pullen noted that there are other issues besides 
timing and the uncertainty of the rest of this. If the project had been located at the Jail site, it 
would have required a referendum, and there were other reasons why suggestions encountered 
opposition. There were costs involved with exploring the other options with no assurance they 
would be allowable by OCA. The process described in Option 2 has only been used or 
considered in two places, and they were based on economic development models. Allegany 
County wouldn't have been eligible. The committee has been trying to come up with ways to 
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save money, and Mr. Gilbride's proposal will require far less in legal services and is the less 
expensive option because of where we are presently. The new Wicks Law exemption fits us. 

Mr. Gilbride explained that the Project Labor Agreement process involves the owner 
entering into an agreement to only use union labor in order to ensure a stable workforce. The 
hired contractor would require laborers to join. The process is routine in larger construction 
projects. The project is still put out to bid. 

Legislator Kruger agreed that PLAs are cost effective, but he doesn't agree with 
circumventing the standard bidding process. Public projects cost more because no one feels 
sorry for the government. Mr. Kruger urged caution. The contractor has to pay prevailing wage 
anyway, and ultimately we may not realize any savings. 

Mr. Gilbride noted that Option 3 still requires the selection of a contractor through the 
lowest responsible bid process. Only Option 2 eliminates that. Converting to a design/build 
project was discussed, but there were a couple of reasons why it wouldn't be recommended at 
this stage. We could still get the exemption and special legislation, but that would take time. 
Our situation is different than Niagara Falls' in that our project is not part of an economic 
development project, and therefore we would have a tougher case to make for special 
legislation. Mr. Gilbride felt that Niagara Falls would probably have used Option 3 if it had been 
available at the time because it would have been more direct, and Option 2 cost them 
substantial money and effort. He commented that he didn't know of a way to do this more 
cheaply than Option 2 or 3, and Option 3 is most cost effective at this point. For where we are 
in the process, we are exactly suited for Option 3. There are substantial cost savings to be 
achieved, and time savings as well, although savings would be difficult to estimate because it 
varies case to case. Legislator Pullen explained some of the potential savings: 

• The role of the construction manager is key when you have multiple prime contractors; 
but when you have one prime contractor with sub contracts, he serves as his own 
construction manager, which saves that cost. 

• LaBella's proposal includes a longer timeframe because of the Wicks Law and having 
multiple contractors; Option 3 shortens the timeframe. 

• The prime contractor is able to negotiate costs with subs; we couldn't do that with the 
competitive bidding process. 

• The prime contractor deals with problems with sub contractors, which lessens the 
County's burden. 

Chairman Crandall commented that in 2005, we were not in a position to move forward 
with an alternative delivery model, but Niagara Falls was. There have been a couple of other 
municipalities considering it. Now this new legislation puts us close to the advantages Option 2 
would have offered, but with less cost and effort. The timing is right. 

Legislator Pullen noted that he spoke with Mark Kukuvka from LaBella, and they are 
aware we are looking at this. Mr. Kukuvka is more comfortable with Option 3 than 2. The 
County would be more centrally involved. 

To proceed with this alternative delivery model will require the services of someone with 
expertise in this area, because it is not something that is widely used. Mr. Gilbride prepared a 
sample resolution authorizing Hodgson Russ LLP to act as special counsel for negotiation of the 
Project Labor Agreement and to provide consultation and assistance with respect to the 
Courthouse expansion project (copy attached to original minutes). The County Attorney will 
review the tentative agreement. A motion was made by Legislator Hopkins, seconded by 
Legislator Fanton and carried to refer the matter to the Ways and Means Committee. 
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NEXT MEETINGS: Wednesday, December 3 at 3:00 p.m.; 
Committee of the Whole - December 3 at 7:00 p.m. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. following a motion made by 
Legislator Fanton, seconded by Legislator O'Grady and carried. 

Respectfuliy submitted by 
Adele Finnemore, Journal Clerk 
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COURT FACILITIES AND COUNTY SPACE NEEDS COMMITTI ~ 
DECEMBER 3, 2008 By 

Members Present: D. Pullen, G. Benson, W. Hall, T. Hopkins, T. O'Grady, C. Crandall 
(Absent: D. Fanton) 

Others Present: D. Burdick, W. Dibble, A. Finnemore, K. Kruger, J. Margeson, T. Miner, T. 
Parker, B. Riehle, T. Ross, N. Ungermann; Media: B. Quinn, Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m. by Committee Chairman David Pullen. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the November 19, 2008 meeting were approved 
following a motion made by Legislator Hopkins, seconded by Legislator Hall and carried. 

Court Facilities Project Bond Resolution Process: 

County Attorney Thomas Miner prepared a resolution for consideration entitled, "A 
Resolution Authorizing the Renovation of Existing Court Facility Space and County 
Office Space Together with the Construction of New Court Facility Space Contiguous to 
Existing County Space in Order to Implement the Court Facilities Capital Plan in and for 
the County of Allegany, New York, at a Maximum Estimated Cost of $18,684,000, and 
Directing the Preparation of a Bond Resolution Authorizing the Issuance of $18,684,000 
Bonds of Said County to Pay the Cost Thereof." It is an abbreviated form of a bond 
resolution, which is the next step necessary to move forward with the Court Facilities Project. 
The amount used in the resolution is the amount provided by the architectural firm, LaBella 
Associates. The document presented is not the formal bond resolution, but authorizes the 
County Attorney to prepare the bond resolution and to have the County's bond counsel review 
and sign off on it. The bond amount represents a maximum; there is no requirement to spend 
that amount. At the last meeting, the committee approved, and forwarded to the Ways and 
Means Committee, a contract to retain Hodgson Russ Attorneys to prepare a Project Labor 
Agreement, waiving the Wicks Law requirements and hopefully generating savings from the 
estimates provided by LaBella. 

Legislator O'Grady questioned the future possibility of separating the two projects (Court 
Renovation/Addition and County Office Building Renovation) if they are bonded for as one total. 
At what point could they be separated, or does bonding for them together preclude separating 
them later? County Attorney Miner noted that the bond amount is the maximum for the whole 
project, but it can still be separated out. County Treasurer Terri Ross stated that it depends on 
how we release the specs for the project. 

Ms. Ross explained the bonding process. Normally the committees will refer the bond 
resolution to the Board and the Board will approve it. The amount included is an estimate. 
Once the bidding is completed, the dollar amount based on those bids is the amount that is 
actually borrowed. Due to regulations on spend-downs, the total amount for the project is 
borrowed in sections. The financing is broken down through Bond Anticipation Notes (BAN), 
which are short-term for the interim, to allow completion of the project, and then the bonding is 
done. Mr. Pullen added that the bond resolution approves a maximum dollar figure that the 
County is willing to borrow for the project. Additional resolutions will be required for the 
approval of contracts and expenditure of funds on each portion of the project. 
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Legislator Burdick asked for clarification that we would need a two-thirds vote to 
authorize bonding, and then a simple majority vote for authorizing each individual contract and 
corresponding expense associated with the project. Mr. Pullen stated that was correct. 

Legislator Hall expounded on Mr. O'Grady's question. It wasn't about the total to be 
spent, but whether the physical project is separate from this resolution. Can decisions still be 
made on how to move forward on the project. County Attorney Miner replied in the affirmative. 
The formal bond resolution will be discussed with bond counsel to ensure it is a properly 
authorized public project. We can still do a hybrid project. 

Legislator Kruger commented that it would be difficult to separate the project, because 
the plan that OCA has tentatively approved includes space in the County Office Building. Mr. 
O'Grady explained that he feels the County Office Building is separate from the Courthouse 
Renovation/Addition portion of the plan. Only the Legislative Chambers in the Office Building 
will be used by the Grand Jury. Mr. Pullen pointed out that nearly $14 million will be for the 
Courthouse Renovation/Addition, and $4.8 million will be for renovations in the County Office 
Building - predominantly in the former Jail space. 

Chairman Crandall remarked that the proposed resolution will be forwarded to the Ways 
and Means Committee if approved here, and there may be some wording changes on the actual 
bond resolution, depending on what bond counsel recommends. Mr. Miner stated that changes 
would be very esoteric, just some legal phrasing. Mr. Pullen noted that this makes sure the 
process moves forward, and was prompted by correspondence from Chief Administrative Judge 
Pfau. This is the next step. The resolution request will be considered by Ways and Means on 
December 17 and won't have to come back to this committee for approval of any wording 
changes. Chairman Crandall pointed out that the essence of the resolution would not be 
changed, only the legal phrasing. 

A motion was made by Legislator Hopkins, seconded by Legislator Benson and 
carried unanimously to refer the proposed resolution to the Ways and Means Committee. 

Relocation of Office for the Aging and Veterans' Service Agency to Crossroads: 

Committee Chairman Pullen reported that at a prior meeting, the Industrial Development 
Agency was authorized to move forward on the Crossroads project. There is no further 
information at this time. 

Reminder- Special Committee of the Whole Meeting: 

Mr. Pullen made note of this evening's Committee of the Whole meeting that was 
scheduled to present information on the financial impacts regarding the Court Facilities Project. 

NEXT MEETING: Tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, January 7, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 3:25p.m. following a motion made by Legislator 
Hall, seconded by Legislator Hopkins and carried. 

Respectfully submitted by 
Adele Finnemore, Journal Clerk 




